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Friday 18th June 2021 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
I am pleased to be able to now share with you some further details about September 2021.  
 
Firstly, I would like to let you know of some staff changes for the academic year 2021-22. We are saying a fond 
farewell to two of our teachers, Miss Theo and Miss Bird, who are leaving to explore new ventures. I would like 
to take this opportunity to thank them for their hard work and wish them all the best for the future. One of 
our teachers, Mrs Evans, will be commencing her maternity leave in October and will therefore not have her 
own class in the new academic year. In addition to these changes, we have a number of Teaching Assistants 
joining our team in September: Mrs Delaney-Morris, Mrs Develing and Mrs Walker. We are very much looking 
forward to working alongside them. We are also delighted to be welcoming back Mrs Tootell and Miss Wood 
from their maternity leaves.  
 
I am now in the position to let you know who will be teaching your child from September (outlined in the list 
below): 
 
Reception to Year One: 
Mrs Brammar’s current class will be taught by Miss Sefton 
Mrs Wilson’s current class will be taught by Miss Mackenzie 
 
Year One to Year Two: 
Miss Bird’s current class will continue to be taught by Mrs Tootell 
Miss Theophanous’s current class will be taught by Miss Worthington 
 
Year Two to Year Three: 
Mrs Hough’s current class will continue to be taught by Mrs Hough 
Miss Worthington’s current class will be taught by Miss Cassidy 
 
Year Three to Year Four: 
Mrs Evans’s current class will be taught by Miss Swan 
Miss Cassidy’s current class will be taught by Mrs Johns 
 
Year Four to Year Five: 
Mrs Johns’s current class will be taught by Mrs Mowat and Mrs Wigglesworth 
Miss Mackenzie’s current class will be taught by Miss Wildig 
 
Year Five to Year Six: 
Miss Wildig’s current class will be taught by Mrs Gurney 
Mrs Mowat and Mrs Wigglesworth’s current class will be taught by Mrs Watson 
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During these unique times, we will be unable to hold our annual open evening. Our class swap morning will go 
ahead as planned and over the next few weeks, we will also be updating our ‘Vernon Team’ gallery of staff 
photos on the school website: http://www.vernonprimaryschool.com/page/staffing-structure/44182 . 
 
I am really looking forward to all the upcoming events to round off this academic year, such as our musical 
showcases, Year 6 celebration and our in-house sports days! As you already know from my previous letter, 
each year group will be holding their own sports day this term during the normal school day. This will take 
place during our ‘Sports Week’, an action-packed festival featuring not only the sports days, but other fun 
activities linked to the theme of the Olympics. Although our sports and music events are in-house this year, we 
will be taking photographs and videos to share with you on Google Classroom. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
Mrs J Carvell   
Headteacher  
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